

## TVHRC Meeting Minutes: 5/18/17

Present were: Willie Alderson, Larry & Kim Hill, Lisa Anderson, Terri & Mike Sanders, Dina Perugini, Dave Snider, Ron Borton, Eric VanStavren, Chelsea Jensen, Chris Munoz

Meeting called to order by Willie Alderson.

Willie motioned to not read the last minutes.

- Treasurer Recap
  - Over \$13,000 in bank account
  - Waiting for \$250 reimbursement for land owner's fees for April Test, lost about \$200
  - Made \$343 at Sportsman's Expo
  - Made \$680 on training days
- Hunt Test Dates
  - Discussion around moving our hunt test dates and/or taking over IRC hunt test
  - If HRC test comes up they may take over TVHRC April date
    - HRC often makes more money on their events than AKC, if the right dates were chosen the club could do well given the central area for other western states
    - Possibly a new HRC club could form and TVHRC could support the start-up for 2 years. And/or TVHRC could do one HRC test through another club to determine if there is enough support for an event in Idaho.
  - Bill may allow the use of the property to run a hunt test in August which the club may pursue this year. Dave and Dina vote in favor of pursuing this option.
    - Will there be accommodations for handlers in Fairfield? Bill probably won't let people dry camp, but there are camping areas near-by.
- McCall Hunt Test
  - Meeting in June to square away
  - Dave Snider has 6 bird boys and Larry has 2 lined up
  - NW Camo and Bird Hunter Supply would like to come back to McCall
  - Last year the junior and senior didn't get much water after the master series was ran
    - While Master is the big draw to McCall we don't want to short change the lower stakes
    - Junior and Senior judges come a day behind and get leftovers from the master judges. Club may need to direct judges to areas to make sure all stakes get good grounds.
    - Committee needs to be on site with the judges and walk the grounds.
- Garbage
  - At training days and hunt tests garbage has been a huge problem; Willie is going to look at getting a dumpster.
- The club is going to look at doing another training day or seminar.
  - Chelsea suggests June 17
- New website has received more updates. Chris will add a calendar.
- Eagle Island Proposal was submitted on April 20. Larry will follow up with them later.

- Willie suggested the club look into getting sponsors for a raffle.

Chelsea motioned to adjourned. Willie seconded.

Next meeting will be 6/8/17 location to be determined.